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Dear Parish Family, 

 

Today we celebrate Pentecost, the sending of the Holy Spirit.  Someone recently asked why the Church chose the color red for Pentecost.  

Red is the color of fire.  “Then there appeared to them tongues as of fire, which parted and came to rest on each one of them.  And they 

were all filled with the Holy Spirit...” [Acts 2:3-4a].  Our traditional prayer to the Holy Spirit begins, “Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of 
your faithful and kindle in them the fire of your love.”   

 

The word Pentecost means the fiftieth day.  Pentecost was the Greek name given to the Jewish Feast of Weeks, which fell on the fiftieth 

day after Passover.  Our Pentecost falls on the fiftieth day after Easter.   

 

Today also marks the end of the liturgical season of Easter.  During the Easter Season, the Paschal or Easter Candle is lit at all Masses.  

After today, the Paschal or Easter candle will only be lit for baptisms and funerals.   

 

Tomorrow we return to Ordinary Time.  During Ordinary Time, “the mystery of Christ itself is honored in all its fullness.”  During 

Ordinary Time, green vestments are worn.  In the Liturgy, green is the color of hope. 

 
From 1942-1966, May 15 was an important day for school children at Little Flower.  It was Fr. John Riedinger’s birthday.  At least when I 

was in school, sometimes school was dismissed either immediately after 8:00 a.m. Mass or at noon.  Other times his birthday meant added 

recess.  It was on May 15, 1962, his 80th birthday, that the steeple was placed on the church.  It took two tries.  The first time it was turned 

the wrong direction.  Sunday, May 15, 1966, his 84th birthday, marked Fr. John’s retirement. Msgr. Raymond Bosler became pastor of 

Little Flower on Monday, May 16, 1966.  Fr. John was born on May 15, 1882. 

 

Our recent Christ Renews His Parish participants want to thank their families, friends, and fellow parishioners for all their support as they 

made the Christ Renews His Parish weekends.   

 

The last two weeks we have celebrated 50th wedding anniversaries.  On Sunday, May 1, at the 8:30 a.m. Mass we celebrated David and 

Charlotte Allstatt’s 50th wedding anniversary.  Both of them continue to be active in the parish.  Charlotte is a lector and an office 

volunteer.  David is an usher and takes mailings to the post office.  On Saturday, May 7, at the 5:00 p.m. Mass, we celebrated Jack and 
Cathy Mears’ 50th wedding anniversary.  For many years Cathy was a Eucharistic Minister and washed and ironed the linens for Mass.  

Likewise, for many years, Jack was Joe Reid’s volunteer assistant.  We thank them not only for their 50 years of marriage but also for their 

service to Little Flower parish. 

 
Finally, in his column archives, Ron Rolheiser had a beautiful reflection on the Ascension. The column is titled “Painful Goodbyes and the 

Ascension.” It is dated May 13, 2007.  It can be found at http://ronrolheiser.com/painful-goodbyes-and-the-ascension/#.Vy_gtr5BZaU. 

 

Have a wonderful week. 

 

fr. bob 
 

We extend our sympathy to Maureen 

Killilea and Brian Killilea on the death 

of their sister, Julia Killilea, who 

passed away on April 25.  A Memorial 
Mass was celebrated for her on April 

29.   We also extend our condolences 

to Vicki Pedro on the death of her husband, David Pedro.  He 

was a classmate of Fr. Bob’s and a long time parishioner.  

Finally, we remember our former parishioner Rosemary Welch 

who passed away.  Her funeral liturgy was celebrated here on 

May 7.    Please keep all of these families in your thoughts and 

prayers during this difficult time.  May God grant Julia, David, 

and Rosemary eternal life.   

 

 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in 

a nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a 

chance please send them a card or a note!  This week we 

especially want to remember:      

Bea Krackenberger 

7525 Rosegate Drive, Indianapolis, IN 46237 

 

 
 
 



PENTECOST SUNDAY 

 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF May 16-22, 2016 
  

16 May Monday 

 5:30 p.m. Joseph Schaub by Bernie & Rose Sponsel 

17 May Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

18 May Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Tom O’Gara by Marilyn & Don Keutzer 

19 May Thursday 

 1:30 p.m. Greenbriar Villiage– Elizabeth & Anthony Mauer 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

20 May Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Jim Clifford by David & Cheryl Clifford 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

21 May Saturday – Vigil of the Most Holy Trinity 

 5:00 p.m. George Haddin  

22 April Sunday – The Most Holy Trinity 

 8:30 a.m. Isabella Mackenzie Lyons by the Lyons Family 

 10:30 a.m. Margaret Connel by the Ladies Club 

   6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 
May 15-22, 2016 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Blood Pressure Check after all Masses 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish 
Grounds 

2:00 p.m. PTO Family Fun Day 

 St. Patrick 7:30 p.m. Women’s CRHP 

Monday St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. SVDP 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Parish Center 10:00 a.m. Mission Sewing 

 Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. LF Neighborhood 

Association  

 Scout Room 6:30 p.m. Girl Scouts #2441 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Finance Council 

 Gym 6:30 p.m. Final Band Concert 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP 

Thursday Scout Room 5:45 p.m. Girl Scouts #3643 

 John 23 6:30 p.m. Bible Study 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. Athletic Banquet  

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 Parking Lot 7:15 a.m. 8th grade DC TRIP 

 New Parishioner Registration after all Masses 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Patrick 7:30 p.m. Women’s CRHP 
 

THE PARISH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON MONDAY, 

MAY 30 FOR THE MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,500.00 

Collection of May 7/8 $           9,804.90 

Electronic Contributions 5/2-5/6 $           6,073.00 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Actual $       595,484.20 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Budget $       607,500.00 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Deficit $       - 12,015.80 

  

Home Improvement Fund  

March Contributions  $      2,020.08 

April Contributions  $      2,115.83 

May Contributions (to date) $      1,108.25 

The Steward of the Month parking space  

for the month of May belongs to Judy Moss. 

 

Save the Date! 
Little Flower’s Vacation Bible 

School 

June 20-24, 2016 
6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

Mark your calendar for some 

SUMMER FUN!  VBS is open to 

children entering Pre-4 to 4th 

grade this fall.  We need many 

adults and youth to help during VBS.  If you would like to help 

please email Lisa at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org or call 357-
8352 ext. 33.  If you are entering 5th grade in the fall you may 

volunteer to help. 
 

Our list of families and individuals who are willing to 

bring up the gifts during weekend Masses is getting 

short. If you would consider this service, call the parish 

office at 357-8352 and let them know which Mass you 

prefer. 
 

Ladies Club News! 
Flower Sale - Thank you to everyone who supported the Ladies 
Club by ordering flowers! Although the delivery day was soggy, 
the sale was a HUGE success!  Thank you to everyone who 
helped! A big thank you to, Cole Garner, one of Mrs. Slaton's 8th 

graders. He arrived early and was a great help!   
 

Ladies - Watch the bulletin for sign-up information about an 
August Wine Trip! 
 

2016-2017 Officers 

Be the first non Ladies Club member age 18 or older to match the 
correct office with the correct name to win a prize and a free 
Membership to the Ladies Club!  Please submit your answers 
to bjschmidt@littleflowerparish.org 
 

President ????    Anita Moody 

1st Vice-President ????   Peg Kramer 

2nd Vice-President ???   BJ Schmidt 

Secretary ???    Anna Marie Gutierrez 

Treasurer ???   Judy Corpuz 

Membership ???   Joanne Mages 

Nat'l. Council of Catholic Women? Jeanine Adkins 

Historian ???   Susan Spilly-Lee 
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SUMMERFEST 2016 
June 3, June 4, and June 5  

FESTIVAL NEWS 
 

RAFFLE!   Please do your best to turn in as many tickets as possible.  Extras are available at all the church doors.  The raffle has 
potential to bring money in from outside the parish and that is always very helpful.  Because the raffle is so important to our success we 
are going to provide weekly updates on where we stand.  We hope you will help us meet our goal!  WE HAVE A LONG WAY TO GO!  
 

Last year raffle sales totaled $22,629.00.  Our goal this year is to sell as many tickets as we did in 2012 – so our goal is $25,600.00 in 
ticket sales.  This includes all tickets sold prior to and during the festival.  

Total tickets sold as of 5/9/16   $   3,270.00  
Same time last year    $   4,282.00   
Comparison        down  $   1,012.00 
Goal      $ 25,600.00 
If only ½ of our households turned in $100 in tickets $ 47,000.00 

 

Rummage Sale donations 
 

Saturday May 7 was the final drop off day for donations this year. 
Donations can no longer be accepted this year! 

 

RUMMAGE SALE PRICING HELP NEEDED – If you can spend some time next week and are willing to come and price rummage 
sale items, come to door #6 (school café door) from 6 p.m. until 8:30 p.m. this week on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, or Friday, 
May 16, 17, 19, or 20.  We have a lot to get through and you help will be appreciated!  
 

The Silent Auction team needs your help.  Call Mary Martha Costello at 544-0473, or Rosemary Armour at 372-5513 if you or your 
employer can donate new goods or services valued in excess of $25.00.   
 

ATTENTION COLTS OR PACERS SEASON TICKET HOLDERS 
Would you be willing to donate a pair (or more) of your tickets for just one game next year? 

The Silent Auction could use your donation.  Please call  Mary Martha Costello at 544-0473, or Rosemary Armour at 372-5513 
 

Summerfest T Shirt! – Shirts ordered in advance will be available for pick up after Masses on the weekend of May 
20/21 and May 27/28.  A limited selection of shirts will be available for sale at $10.00 each.   
 

Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses on May 20/21 and May Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses on May 20/21 and May Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses on May 20/21 and May Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses on May 20/21 and May 

27/28.  Please plan to purchase tickets in advance, as they are less expensive f27/28.  Please plan to purchase tickets in advance, as they are less expensive f27/28.  Please plan to purchase tickets in advance, as they are less expensive f27/28.  Please plan to purchase tickets in advance, as they are less expensive for your and the percentage of or your and the percentage of or your and the percentage of or your and the percentage of 

profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets!   You may also purchase advance sale tickets in the profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets!   You may also purchase advance sale tickets in the profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets!   You may also purchase advance sale tickets in the profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets!   You may also purchase advance sale tickets in the 

parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday, beginning May 16.  parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday, beginning May 16.  parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday, beginning May 16.  parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday, beginning May 16.      
    

Donations are being accepted for the “Little Flowers” plant booth.  They are looking for any kinds of potted plants or starts, soil, pots, 

etc.,   and would appreciate them being marked with what they are and any care notes. You may drop your donations outside the 

parish center on June 1 or 2 or call Katie Baecher at 504-7937 for pick up.   Pick up will take place shortly before the festival. 
        
SET UP - We need help with booth assembly and set up. Please mark your calendars for Saturday, May 28 at 9 a.m. 
and Thursday, June 2 at 6 p.m.   If you have one, please bring a drill and/or an 8 ft step ladder        
    

2ND ANNUAL FESTIVAL BINGO!! We will have BINGO in the school cafeteria on Friday evening only.  Registration begins at 6:00 p.m. 

and games begin at 7:00 p.m.   $1,000 in cash prizes!   Spread the word!   
   
We are fortunate this year to have a beautiful piece of stained glass donated to us titled "The American Eagle" valued at over 
$500.00. Tickets are just 6 for $1.00, 13 for 5.00, 30 for $10.00, 30 for $25.00,   and 65 for $50.00. Please make checks out to 
Little Flower Catholic Church and send to Steve Wright at 915 N Hawthorne Lane-Indianapolis In 46219. He 
will personally see to it that your ticket is put into the basket. We will ship if necessary Thanks in advance..PLEASE include 
your phone # so we can call you when you win.  

Festival license # 140106 

 

ATTENTION FAMILIES WITH COLLEGE GRADUATES! 
We would like to recognize our college graduates in an 

upcoming Sunday Bulletin.  If you have a family member 

graduating from college this spring please send their name 

and the name of the college or university from which they are 

graduating to tom@littleflowerparish.org or call the parish 

center and leave the information.  

 

 

Race Fans! 
Archbishop Tobin will be celebrating Mass at the 
Indianapolis Motor Speedway the morning of the 
Indianapolis 500. It will be held in the Fan Zone northeast 
of the Pagoda Plaza at 9 a.m. on the Cooper Tire stage. 
All are welcome. 
 

 



PENTECOST SUNDAY 

Catholic Charities Indianapolis 

1400 N. Meridian Street, Indianapolis, IN 46202-2367 
 

 Catholic Charities Indianapolis sponsors monthly caregiver support 
groups for family members/friends who are caregivers of older adults. 
Meetings are open to the community and are a way for adult caregivers 
to share and learn from each other. To confirm attendance or for 
additional information, please contact Monica Woodsworth at 261-3378 

or mwoodsworth@archindy.org.  
  
  

Southside: 

Date: Monday, May 16, 2016, 5:30 – 7 p.m. 
Location: St. Mark Catholic School, 541 E. Edgewood Avenue, 46227 
Topic: How to physically care for your care recipient (lifting, personal 
hygiene tasks, etc.) 
 

Northside: 

Date: Thursday, May 26, 2016,  5:30 – 7 p.m. 
Location: St. Thomas Aquinas Church, 4610 N. Illinois Street, 46208 
Topic: How to physically care for your care recipient (lifting, personal 
hygiene tasks, etc.) 
 

Other Information: 
 

May 19 2016:  Indiana Alzheimer Disease Center Memory University, 
Topic 1. 1:30-3 PM at IU Health Neuroscience Center. The program is 
free of charge but registration is required. Register online at 
http://iadc.iupui.edu/currentevents/ or call 317-963-7297 or email 
dwert@iupui.edu . 
 

 May 26 2016: Indiana Alzheimer Disease Center Memory University, 
Topic 2. 1:30-3 PM at IU Health Neuroscience Center. Free.  
 

June 2 2016: Indiana Alzheimer Disease Center Memory University, 

Topic 3. 1:30-3 PM at IU Health Neuroscience Center. Free.   
 

June 9 2016: Indiana Alzheimer Disease Center Memory University, 
Topic 4. 1:30-3 PM at IU Health Neuroscience Center. Free.   
 

June 14 2016: AARP Caregiver Connection. 6-8:30 PM at Ivy Tech 
Ballroom, 2820 N Meridian Street. RSVP: Admission and food is free 
but reservations are required. To reserve your spot, please call 1-877-
926-8300 toll free or submit your information below.  
 

August 6 2016: A Day Away Caregiver Retreat at the University of 

Indianapolis. Free. http://www.joyshouse.org/events/a-day-away/ 

 

On June 25-26, the Graduate Theology Program at Saint 

Meinrad Seminary and School of Theology will be hosting 

an Open House for prospective students.  Whether you 

are employed full time, a recent college graduate, retired, 

or working in parish ministry- we invite you to a 

complimentary weekend on the Hill! For more 

information call 1-800-MEINRAD or register online at 

www.saintmeinrad.edu/openhouse 

 
 

SCECINA NEWS 
 

Registration for Scecina summer camps is now open! We're 
offering 17 sports, arts and enrichment camps for students in 
grades 1-8 through the month of June. To register, or for 
more information, go to www.scecina.org/camps. For 
information about sponsoring summer camps, contact Jean 
Donlan at jdonlan@scecina.org.  
 

Need some Crusader gear?! Come check out the Scecina 
bookstore on the following days: 
 

Mondays: 7:15-8:15 a.m. and 2:45-3:30 p.m.  
Tuesdays and Wednesdays: 7:15-8:15 a.m.  
Thursdays: 7:15-8:15 a.m. and 2:45-6 p.m.  
Fridays: 7:15-8:15 a.m.  
 

For the 2016-17 school year, Scecina will introduce a new 
pilot program for students who are high functioning on the 
autism spectrum. For the first year, about five to 10 students 
will be accepted into the program. Scecina's pilot program is 
called CREST, which stands for Crusaders Reaching 
Educational and Social Success Together. CREST will fill a 
need for autism education as more children are being 
diagnosed with autism. Scecina administrators believe 
several children within the Archdiocesan community could 
benefit from this new program. If you have questions about 
the program please contact Lee Ann Van Benten at 
lvanbenten@scecina.org. 

Homeland Mission Project – June 12-17, 2016 
 

The Archdiocesan Homeland Mission Project is for anyone 
entering their freshman through senior year of high school.  It is 

an opportunity for the young people to spend a week in our own 

community serving those in need.  The goal of the week is that 

the young people see Christ in those they serve, and that those 

they serve, see Christ in them. 
  
Each day starts with prayer, and then they board their van which 

will take them to their work site for the day.  In the late 

afternoon there is time for free time, personal reflection, Mass 

and social activities.  In previous years, works sites have 

included:  Missionaries of Charity Day Camp, Homeless 

Initiative Mission, St. Elizabeth Coleman, Cathedral Soup 

Kitchen and A Caring Place. 
 

Visit www.archindyym.com/hmp to register and see a video 

from last year. Space is limited! Register today! 

 

Little Flower PTO Family 

Fun Day 

Sunday, May 15, 2016 

2 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

Calling ALL families with 

pre-school through 3rd 

grade children. You do not 

have to be a current school family to attend.  If you are reading 

this and it is not yet 2 p.m. come join us for an exciting 

afternoon of fun and fellowship!  Get to know other parents and 

students at this FREE event with our Little Flower community!  

Little Flower Principal Kevin Gawrys and primary grade 

teachers will be on hand. Light refreshments will be provided. 

Bring your blankets or chairs for the lawn. We will move inside 

to Duffey Hall (school café) if weather requires.  
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